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ENVIRONMENTAL SERVICES 

t. (519) 631.1680 f. (519) 633.2130 
 545 Talbot St., P.O. Box 520, City Hall 

St. Thomas, Ontario, N5P 3V7 
 

 
DESIGN NOTICE  
KAINS STREET CONSTRUCTION – 
MONDAMIN STREET TO ALMA STREET  

 
Dear Property Owner/Resident,   
 
 
The City of St. Thomas is excited to announce that we are starting the design of Kains Street from 
Mondamin Street to Alma Street.  
 
Project scope will include replacement of sewers and watermain from Mondamin Street to St. 
Catherine Street as well as road, and sidewalk replacements throughout the whole project. A new 
roundabout will also be constructed at the intersection of Kains Street and St Catherines Street. 
Construction is expected to take place in 2024 subject to council approval.  

 
The proposed design uses a Complete Streets approach to improve and enhance accessibility for 
all road users including transit, vehicles, cyclists, and pedestrians of all ages and abilities. The 
design will create space for a grass boulevard and a new multi use trail from the Scott Street 
Parking lot to the existing trail just west of John Street. Bike lanes will also be implemented on the 
north and south side of the road from John Street. to Alma Street.  

 
A Public Information Centre (PIC) will be held before construction begins to give you an 
opportunity to see proposed plans and speak to City staff about the project. More information 
about the PIC will be communicated in early 2024. 
 
If you have any questions or would like any further information, please contact the undersigned. 
 
 
Yours Truly,  
 
 
 
Ryan Pflanzner, C.E.T. 
Project Technologist 
Environmental Services, Capital Works 
Ph: 519-631-1680 x4197 
rpflanzner@stthomas.ca 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


